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I. Overview and Objectives

This document describes the Denali Long-term Ecological Monitoring (LTEM) annual
administrative report and work plan that summarizes accomplishments for the fiscal year 2001
and tentative scheduled activities and budget allocations for fiscal year 2002.

The Denali LTEM program supports the mission of the park by the development of broadly based,
scientifically sound information on the current status and trends of the physical and biological
resources of the park’s ecosystem.

Goal for the monitoring program:

To help park management protect the resources of Denali by providing the ecological context for
resource preservation decisions.

Two Objectives:
Ecological Focus Objective: To improve understanding of the Denali Ecosystem.

Management Focus Objective: To improve timely information to decision makers to determine
if the ecological status and trends require a change in management.

I1. Introduction

During the fall and winter of 2001, the Denali LTEM staff and regional advisors held a series of
meetings to discuss the status of the Denali LTEM program and its future direction. It was
generally recognized that a formal shift from a watershed approach (Rock Creek) to a landscape
approach, including a probability-based sample design, would allow for an understanding of
ecological changes on a scale that is more representative of the park and more useful for park
management. The shift had already been happening with some of the monitoring components,
including small mammals, weather, vegetation, and others; the decisions of the staff effectively
approved the new approach. The landscape approach to ecological monitoring will allow for a
monitoring effort, which will be more easily integrated among both physical and biological
components. The shift to a landscape scale is epitomized by the plan set forth below by the
vegetation program, using a parkwide grid sample design. An integrated biological
reconnaissance pilot study is also planned.

Contemporaneously with the shift in Denali’s approach to monitoring, the Central Alaska
Network for monitoring (CAN) began holding technical committee meetings to develop its
monitoring program, culminating in a successful scoping workshop in April, 2002. It became
evident that the direction of the Denali LTEM program and the CAN monitoring program were
heading in similar directions, and that maintaining the infrastructure for two distinct programs
would have many redundancies. During discussions throughout the scoping workshop, a
consensus emerged to more fully integrate the Denali LTEM program with the CAN monitoring
program than was originally envisioned. Ensuing meetings with WASO and AKSO staff at
Denali finalized this direction.






